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Deadline for the March Newsletter is February 24, 2018 

 Submit your newsletter items to Newsletter Editor PDG Bill Keller at newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org  

Thoughts from Governor Bill 

I am considering going to Punxsutawney, Pa. to fit that 
weather gopher Phil with a pair of glasses, so he sees his 
shadow and we can have a quick release from this cold, 
cold winter. Letôs start planning our Spring projects, make 
our club donations to our various committees and make a 
concerned effort to increase our membership.  

 Many clubs are saying that they do not have enough 
members to do various service projects. Try patterning 
with other organizations such as special Olympic, church 
groups, libraries, etc. They also need extra hands for their 
projects so it is a win-win situation. Your community will 
be improved and you will be introducing people to what 
Lions can accomplish. A great way to bring new members 
into our clubs.  

 Remember that this spring we will be having officer training. This is for all incoming club officers. 
I know many officers say they have done the job for a long time and do not need any more training. 
WRONG. Experience in a position counts and you can help the new people. Also, things have 
changed! New and improved methods for Secretaries. Treasurers have new Attorney General rules 
to comply along with IRS policies. These are important items. Rules and regulations change 
constantly and we all need to be aware and in compliance. As a District we plan to make everyone 
aware and teach you how to do your job. Club secretaries need to file MONTHLY reports to LCI, yet 
only two thirds of clubs report. We know you perform service activities, please report them. Clubs in 
our district have lost their nonprofit designation because their officers have not done their job. The 
Attorney General and IRS will be leveling fines. We have training available, please take advantage 
of these classes..  
 
 Congratulations are in order for the Defiance club. They have received a LCI grant for Katlinôs 
Kottage. Kudos also to IPDG Sheryl Burnette, who wrote the grant and followed up with the 
committee. Great job by all.  

Remember that club officer elections are coming up. All elections should be done in April with all 
PU 101ôs turned in by May 1, 2018.  

We still need someone to step into the 2nd Vice Governor position. Interested people should  
contact 1VDG Dean Carruthers. He will be happy to explain the duties and expectations.  

 Happy Valentines Day to all.  

 District Governor. Bill Niejadlik 

 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.ohiolionsoh1.org/
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MD13 2018 Ohio Lions All State Band 

pins are available for $2.00 each. 

Contact Lion Anne Deutschman @ 

jakgs@dacor.net 

The Delta-Liberty Lions Club recently provided support for the Coach Coryôs 

Backpack Buddies program at Delta Elementary. To support the program a check 

for $725 was presented by the Delta-Liberty Lions Club to elementary principal, 

Ellen Bernal.( Picture: Ellen Bernal, Elementary Principal and  Mike Bailey,  

treasurer, Delta-Liberty Lions Club).  

Elementary principal, Ellen Bernal explained that ñthe Coach Coryôs Backpack 

Buddies program at Delta Elementary is a program that was started by Calla Gil-

son. Miss Gilson, a Delta resident, began the program in the spring of the 2012-

2013 school year. It is a program that is designed to  supply supplemental food to 

families in need. Calla is a member of a group that is committed to serving 

 others. She began the backpack program as an honor to the former principal, 

Cory Sprow. She approached Delta Elementary with the opportunity to serve the 

students of the school. We piloted the program in May 2013, by serving 5 

 families. This year we are serving roughly 80 families, meeting the needs of 105 

children. The children we serve receive a backpack on Friday afternoon with food to supplement their weekend meals. 

The backpacks are returned to school on Monday and then repacked by volunteers for the next Friday. The program 

runs on the support of local businesses and community groups, either with a monetary donation or a donation to keep 

the food pantry full.ò  Any other community organization, business, or individuals wishing to support the Backpack Bud-

dies program can contact Mrs. Bernal in the elementary school office at 419-822-5630. Programs support requires do-

nations of $150 to $200 per week.  

OH1 District Governor Bill & Lion Ellie presenting a 

check in the amount of $1052.00 to the Toledo 

Children's Hospital from the proceeds of our STEPS 

walk this fall.   

Twelve members and guests of the Wapak Lions 

Club helped the fire department with their Christmas 

Cheer deliveries and they made deliveries to over 30 

households.  

mailto:jakgs@dacor.net
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Iôm Running for MD13 Ohio Lionsô International Director Endorsement.    

MTG for ID! 

Curbing my enthusiasm for Lionism is never easy for me. The journey of showing 
you why Micheal Gibbs should be the next International Director from the great state 
of Ohio, why Iôm the best choice to represent you on the  International Board of 
Directors of Lions Clubs International is now in full swing. 
 
I greatly respect the amazing foundation of Lionism that exists in District 13 OH1.  
I am well aware it was not done without great thought, commitment, perseverance. 
I am, in fact, suggesting that we get back in touch with much of what Lions used to 
be. The service, the dedication, the commitment, the level of knowledge, the feeling 
of family, the strong connections to our communities, the FUN I keep hearing has 
been "lost" along the way. I want to go back to all that was GREAT about being a 
Lion of yesterday. 
 
As the last District Governor of 13E my theme and efforts were about service,  
Moving Forward and Embracing Change, my logo of a train continuing on its journey 

but along a slightly different route, stopping at some new stations to let off some old baggage, opening its doors to 
pick up new passengers, new ideas, new processes. This analogy is still timely. We are still journeying to new 
stations with faces old and new, trying new ways of doing things, new projects, new focuses, locally and 
internationally. 
 
So-the second century Lions, the conductors of this journey, what do they look like? Well? Me. 
 
A mix of both old and new I am dedicated, have a fresh perspective and am very flexible (some may use words 
like "out of the box" of "unconventional" and I find those compliments). I'm committed and well trained through 
ELLI, ALLI, FDI, Lions University, have completed every course on the LCI Learning Center, and participate in 
each new webinar thatôs presented. I am very respectful of the "old", but am ready and able to embrace the "new". 
I am mindful of the journey MD 13 Ohio Lions has taken so far, but cognizant of the distance yet to go.  
 
As a Lion who works tirelessly locally but also has connections, interests and friends on a global level. I can step 
forward and work in the best interests of MD13 while tempering that with an understanding of global impact. 
 
I have also tried hard to "put my money where my mouth is". I have never asked any Lion to do something I 
wouldn't, nor support something I haven't. As a 10th level Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow itôs clear I believe in 
our foundations goals and objectives. Having Jim and Betty Coffey Fellowships and a Dick Bryan Fellowship itôs 
known I support OLF and OLERF. I am an active supporter and Life member of Pilot Dogs. I have been  
recognized as a Second Century Ambassador for my commitment to Lions Clubs International. I understand well 
the sacrifice each Lion goes through to support all that it is we ask of them. It hasn't always been easy, but I am 
committed to supporting our work as Lions to the highest level I can. 
 
I am more than well prepared and am ready, willing, and able, to dedicate all that it takes to be a Lions Clubs 
International Director, to represent You, the Lions of District 13 OH1 and the best Multiple District in Lions, the 
great state of Ohio. 
 
I will be at many Club, Zone and other meetings in our district, along with the District and State Conventions 
where I look forward to catching up with you and discussing Lions Clubs and Service.  Thank You in advance for 
giving me the opportunity to represent you globally through your vote for me at our District and State Conventions. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Micheal T Gibbs 
PDG Micheal T Gibbs 

Email: LionMTG@Gmail.com 

www.Facebook.com/LionMTG  
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 Hello Lions of OH1 

 

Current & Past Zone Chairpersons please consider advancing higher in the 

 District by running for the position of Second Vice District Governor. Remember 

this is a 3-year commitment as you move up to First then District Governor. If 

you have questions, please ask any PDG or current Vice District Governors. 

According to Lions International the District has 14 deceased members since 

March of 2017. I have made multiple requests for Club Secretaries, or Presi-

dents to send me a picture and short Lion history so we can include them in our 

necrology service at the District Convention. I have as of December 19th  

received four responses from clubs. 

 I am beginning to form my cabinet for the 2018-19 Lion year. I would like to hear 

from anyone interested in being on my cabinet. If you or any members of your 

club are interested, please contact me by email bigb31353@gmail.com or call me on my cell 567-525-2582.  

Current or Past Presidents who would be interested in being a Zone Chairperson, I want to hear from you. 

Please contact me if you need more information regarding the Zone Chair duties. 

I am available to visit your club for a meeting, to induct new members, to assist with membership recruiting, to 

support your projects, or make awards presentations, install officers.  I consider it an honor to attend your 

meetings and projects and represent our District and Lions International. Please contact me if there is any-

thing I can do to assist you.  

Please also add me to your newsletter & email lists. My contact information:  email me at 

bigb31353@gmail.com or call me on my cell 567-525-2582 anytime or day between 8:00 A.M. ï 11:30 P.M.  

ñWE SERVEò 

Yours in Lionism 

1 VDG Dean 

 

 

        A Line From VDG Dean 

 

Centennial Celebration Updates 

Congratulations on Doubling Our Service Goal! 

When we began our Centennial Celebration, Lions 

accepted the challenge to serve 100 million people. 

You not only met the challenge, you went above and 

beyondðand doubled our Centennial Service 

Challenge goal! Lions have now served 200 million 

people around the world, and weôre not done 

yet. Congratulations, and be encouraged to keep 

serving and changing lives. Letôs set a new goal to 

see how many more people we can serve by June!  

The Centennial Celebration Continues in Las Vegas 

Letôs close our Centennial in style as Lions take the stage at 

the 101st Annual International Convention, June 29-July 3, 

2018, in Las Vegas. Join Lion and Leo leaders from more than 

100 countries as they gather in the entertainment capital of the 

world to celebrate service and friendship. Be a part of history 

as we celebrate our Centennial highlights and look forward to 

our future. Registration information is now available! 

mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com

